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The Stewards have today concluded an inquiry into the condition of the racehorse 

UNSCOPEABLE as examined by them and the TRSA Veterinary Surgeon on Wednesday, 8 

August 2018. 

Evidence was taken from the Trainer of UNSCOPEABLE, Mr. C. Bieg, Apprentice Jockey Justin 

Huxtable, two SAJC track supervisors and a barrier attendant.  

Mr. C. Bieg, as the Trainer of the racehorse UNSCOPEABLE, was charged under AR.175(o)(i) in 

that at some period during the 24 hours prior to presenting to race on 8 August 2018 at 

Gawler Racecourse he had failed to exercise reasonable supervision of UNSCOPEABLE to 

prevent an act of cruelty, namely abrasions and markings to that racehorse. He pleaded guilty 

and was fined $2000. Stewards also determined, acting under AR.196(4), to suspend $1000 

of the fine for a period of twelve months, provided that he is not found guilty of a breach 

under any rule related to horse welfare. 

 

Mr. C Bieg was informed of his right of appeal. 
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